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Good Morning
 
Please see below possible FOI request for your actioning.
 
Thank you,
Regina
 
 
Regina Gaudry | Government Business and Coordinaton Officer | Government Business and Coordination  | Mon-
Wed
Ph: 02 6207 2223 | E:  Regina.Gaudry@act.gov.au
Projects, Governance & Support |Access Canberra | ACT Government

GPO Box 158 Canberra ACT 2601| www.act.gov.au 

 
 
 

From:  
Sent: Monday, 19 March 2018 2:08 AM
To: Access Canberra Government Business & Coordination <AccessCanberraGBC@act.gov.au>
Subject: FOI Request
 
Dear Sir,
 
This is a request under the Freedom of Information Act 2016 for a copy of the following documents
relating to the Direct Sale Eligibility Application Commercial 15/10/15 for Block 11 section 8 Fyshwick.
 

1. The letter or email from ACTPLA requesting comments on the Direct Sale from the ACT EPA.
2. The ACT EPA advice in response to that letter or email with any attachments.
3 A copy of the signed Statutory Declaration Section 1 which accompanied the Direct Sale of Land
Eligibility Application Commercial 15/10/15 document, not itself being a signed document.
4. Copies of the three independent valuations of the land, block 11 section 8 Fyshwick, used to
establish its market value. 

 
This request is made under Part 2 s.7 of the FOI Act .Part 2 s.9  Promoting access to government
information states “It is the intention of the Legislative Assembly that this Act be administered with a
pro-disclosure bias and discretions given under it be exercised as far as possible in favour of disclosing
government information.” 
 
I request that all application and processing fees be waived under s107 of the Act as this information is
of special benefit to a substantial section of the public those being all individuals and groups with an
interest in the redevelopment of that site for a Railway Hub and Waste Transfer Station NI2017-389. 
Since this information should be in active files I do not consider retrieval from archives to be necessary
and that processing of this request should be simple and expeditious as per the principles of the Act.
 
I argue also that it has a wider general public interest because it is a contaminated site with high
concentrations of BTEX some of which are known carcinogens and because of the potential for harm to
the environment, human health and public safety.
 
There is a wide public interest in general, in the disclosure of public information which could reasonably



be expected to promote open discussion of public affairs enhancing Government accountability and could
reasonably be expected to ensure effective oversight of the expenditure of public funds.
 
This request for documents and remission of fees is also made in accordance with the ACT. Government
policy of Proactive Release of Data (Open Data) Policy December  2015 in which a commitment is made
to “transparency in process and information; participation by citizens in the governing process and public
collaboration in finding solutions to problems and participation in the improved well-being of the
community.  For the ACT Government, being an open government means we value collaboration with
each other and the community. The Open Government initiatives enhance democracy and place the
community at the centre of the governance process.”  (Katy Gallagher Ministerial Statement 23rd June
2011) 
 
 












